
CARTER BUZZ 

C AR TER M I DDLE SCHO O L                            M ar ch  2019  

WATSON’S WORLD~ 
 
 
CMS Arts and Academics Night 
On Thursday, March 28th Carter Middle School will host the CMS Arts and Academics Night from 5 pm to 7 pm.   
We will have artwork displayed, Jazz Band performance, and Ensemble performance.  We will also have an           
opportunity for parents to have a Maker’s Experience using our Maker Space Carts.  Parents will also have an                
opportunity to learn about some of the instructional strategies being used in our academic classes.  I hope you take the 
opportunity to join us on March 28th for the CMS Arts and Academics Night.    
 
Testing 
The end of the school year is approaching and that means testing is around the corner.  We will be complete the     
writing test on April 9th.  Students will take the rest of ELA, Math, Algebra, and Social Studies the week of April 23rd 
through April 26th.  Students will take the Science test, which is online, on Monday, April 29th or Tuesday, April 30th.     
As you schedule doctor appointments this spring please try to schedule them for the afternoon during the testing     
window because all testing will take place in the mornings prior to lunch.    
 
Attendance  
Our school goal is to have a 95% attendance rate for the year.  Research shows that students that miss a lot of school 
will have gaps in learning and are at a higher risk of failing.   Right now we have an attendance rate of 93 %.  I know 
there is a lot of sickness this time of year and I do not want a child at school that is truly sick, but please make sure 
students make it to school if they are healthy.  Every day counts!   
 
Thank you for your continued support of the students and staff of Carter Middle School.  Working together we can 
make sure our students reach their full potential. 
Go Hornets!! 

 
 
Mr. Watson 

 

“You haven't failed until you stop trying.”  
~Jon Gordon, Author  



STANLEY’S SECTION~ 
 
Read Across America is being observed on Saturday, March 2, 2019.  Carter Middle School supports      
literacy in our school by encouraging every student to read.  We ask every student to bring a book to his or 
her classes.  After students have completed their classroom assignments, teachers allow students to read a 
book.  This encouragement allows students to develop their vocabulary.  Parents, we want you to continue 
encouraging your child to read at home every night for at least 20 minutes.  It does not have to be a novel.  It 
can be a newspaper, magazine, or some type of high interest read that will hold your child's attention.  

Upcoming Dates 
Friday, March 15, 2019 – PBIS Incentive, Staycation, Fun filled afternoon of food, games, and fellowship. 
Friday, May 3, 2019 – Field Trip to the Aquarium in Chattanooga, Tennessee 
 
Thanks! 
Jennifer Stanley 
7

th
 Grade Assistant Principal  

 

RAMSEY’S REVIEW~ 
 
 
GO HORNETS!!! 
 
March is upon us and we have some important dates for you to put on 
your calendars.   
March 8 – Final payment NY/Washington (125.00) 
March 8 – Club picture make-up day 
March 11-15 – Book Fair 
March 12 – Special Olympics Volleyball @ Gibbs 
March 18-22 – Spring Break 
March 25, 26 – 8

th
 grade visits Carter High School 

March 29 – April Fool’s Dance 
 
Thanks for making Carter Middle such a great school!!!!!! 
 
Joey Ramsey 
8th Grade Assistant Principal 

“Without hard work, nothing grows but weeds”. 
   ~Gordon B. Hinckley, Author  

A Note from the Nurse~ 
 
6th Grade Parents! 
 
   “Has your Child received their 7th Grade vaccination?”  
 
Prior to starting 7th Grade, all students must show either 
proof of receiving Tdap immunization or provide a letter 
from medical provider stating medically exempt from       
receiving vaccine or a parent/guardian letter stating        
religious  exemption. 

Make appointments now to avoid the rush!! 
 

Thank you,  
Nurse Davina Morgan 



 PTSA NEWS~ 
 
You are always welcome to attend 
PTSA meetings. Our general meetings 
are the second Tuesday of the month                  
at 6 p.m. in the  library.  We would love 
to have you join us! 
 
 

cartermiddleschoolptsa@knoxschools.org 

Carter Family, 
 
We don’t want your child to fall behind in school or get  
discouraged. Please ensure that your child attends school 
every day and arrives on time.   
  
We want your child to be successful in school. Let us know 
how we can best support you and your child so that he or 
she shows up for school on time every day. If you have 
any questions or need more information, please contact 
your child’s teacher, principal, or school counselor.  
  
Thanks for all you do to support good attendance habits 
and for supporting Carter Middle School.  
 
 
 
Go Hornets!! 
 
Scott Goforth 

Goforth’s Gab~ 

Carter Middle School Tutoring                                          
Schedule  2018-2019 

                       
Morning Tutoring Monday through Friday 

 
7:30-8:00              Room 812        Mrs. Kinchen 
7:30-8:00              Room 606        Mrs. Morris          
7:30-8:00              Room 808        Mrs. Simpson 
 

Afternoon Tutoring Tuesday, Wednesday, and               
Thursday  3:30 pm -5:00 pm 

 

Tuesday Wednesday Thursday 

Room 803                  
Mrs. Reinthaler 

Room 810      
Dr. Robinson 

Room 810     
Dr. Robinson 

Room 607    
Mrs. Nicely 

Room 607     
Mrs. Nicely 

Room 607   
Mrs. Nicely 

Room 604     
Ms. Brannom 

Room 604           
Ms. Brannom 

Room 803    
Ms. Reinthaler 

      

Counselor’s Corner~ 
 

March 11th- Austin East Counselors are coming to meet 
with their zoned 8th graders.  

 
March 14th, our feeder schools are bringing their 5th  

graders for a visit. 
 

March 25th and 26th, our 8th graders are visiting Carter 
High school. 

 
 

Mr. Meade and Ms. Kyburz 



The PTSA fundraiser kicked off on February 27th and will run through March 13th.  There are many  
levels of prizes that students can earn through their sales.  They were made aware of prizes and         
incentives at kick-off.  
 
Look for a catalog in your student's backpack.  We encourage students to be safe while selling 
items.  Door-to-door sales are not permitted unless accompanied by a parent/guardian and you 
know the people living there.  Parents may sell at work if you wish. 
 
Please note that people may order on-line.  Directions for that are in the catalog as well.                        
On-line orders come in with the other sales items.                                                                                                                        
We look for this to happen in the first two weeks of April. 
 

Lost your catalog?  Come to the office and you can get a new one there. 

Girls 
Emily Sikes 
Katelyn Reynolds 
Riley Smith 
Mariah Battle 
Ivey Jones 
Danielle Cohen 
Rachel Wilhoit 
Marah Yeo 
Kelsi Lindsey 
Hailey Sartin 
Alyssa Allen 
Mckenna McCarrell 
AnnaJane Underwood 
Destiny Willis 
Teddi Appleberry 
Makiyah Hancock 
Alana Potter 
April Britton 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Boys 
Blake Smith 
Elijah Morton 
Elijah Clark 
Chase Clabough 
Presean Brown 
Austin Cardwell 
Leland Brown 
Hunter Evans 
Drake Limbaugh 
John Hoss 
Aaron Hartness 
Bentley Brown 
Nick Corum 
Robert Jolley 
Roman Webb 
Isaiah Webb 
Cayden Greene 
Matt Black 
Drew Brown 
Zayne Sharpe 
J.T. Preston 
Walker Williams 
 Collin Abbott 



Dear Parents and Families: 
 

Did you know that reading 20 minutes a day with your child is the best investment          
your family can make in their future? Research shows that  
children who read just 20 minutes per day score in the 
90th percentile on standardized tests. Come to the Book 
Fair to stock up on the books your child will love reading 
and ignite your home reading habits. 
 
Please mark your calendars for our Spring Book Fair!  
 
Save the date!     March 11-15 

 

Students can shop the Book Fair during HOMEROOM with 

teacher permission, & they will also be visiting with their     

SCIENCE class. 

 

The Book Fair will also be available to PARENTS on  

Tues., March 12 and Thurs., March 14 from 3:30-5:00pm. 

 
Introducing Book Fair eWallet! Let your child shop the Fair cash-free with our NEW 
digital payment option. Learn more on our Book Fair homepage and get started      
creating an account:  
http://www.scholastic.com/bf/cartermiddleschool6 
 
If you are unable to attend the Fair in person, we invite you to visit our                                   
Online Fair at scholastic.com/fair. Our Online Fair is available from March 3-23. 
 
We look forward to seeing you and your family at our Book Fair! Happy reading! 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Rachel Smith, LMS 

http://www.scholastic.com/bf/cartermiddleschool6
file:///C:/Users/000043563/Downloads/scholastic.com/fair


“Be the change that you wish to see in the world.”  
~ Mahatma Gandhi  
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